

Our ref: SF/sb/FOI 194-18/19: Preston

Your ref:

Date: 9 November 2018

Lockton House Clarendon Road Cambridge CB2 8FH

Tel: 01223 725400 Direct: 01223 725581 Fax: 01223 725401

Email: Sharon.fox3@nhs.net

Web: www.cambridgeshireandpeterboroughccg.nhs.uk

Email: Kyle Preston

request-528460-e2fa9e40@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Mr Preston

Freedom of Information Act Request: Ref FOI 194-18/19: Response

I am writing further to your request made under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 received on 25 October 2018. NHS Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Clinical Commissioning Group's response is set out below:

1. Please supply a copy of the CCG's latest IT/IM&T/Digital Strategy?

Please refer to the Corporate ICT Plan on-a-page which accompanies this response letter.

2. Does the CCG work within a shared services agreement with surrounding Trusts or CCGs?

No

3. Does the CCG outsource any of their IT Infrastructure services?

Yes

4. Who is the CCG's current Chief Clinical Information Officer?

The CCG does not have a Chief Clinical Information Officer

5. Who is the CCG's current CIO/ IT Director?

The CCG does not have a CIO or IT Director

6. Which member of the board is responsible for IT?

Jess Bawden, Director of Corporate Affairs

7. Please provide an organisation chart for your IM&T department?

Please refer to the part-anonymised structure chart for the CCG's ICT Development Team (part of the Corporate Affairs Directorate) which accompanies this response letter. The names of Senior Managers have been retained in the document, but the identify of all other employees has been redacted.

The CCG does not release the names of its employees other than Senior Managers, as this is considered to be personal information under Section 40(2) of the Freedom of Information Act. Personal information about living individuals is exempt if disclosure to a third party would breach one or more principles of the Data Protection Act 2018. As the

individuals concerned do not expect this information to be disclosed to external third parties, to do so would be unfair; therefore, disclosure would breach the First Data Protection Principle, fairness.

8. Which member of the CCG is the SRO for the STP engagements?

The CCG contact would be Jess Bawden, Director of Corporate Affairs

9. What proportion of the CCG IM&T Department is made up of interim staff and permanent staff?

All are permanent staff (100%)

10. Is the CCG looking to migrate to the cloud in the next 2 years?

No

11. Are the Trust considering their options of outsourcing their IT Services in the next 3 years?

No

If you are dissatisfied with how your request has been handled or would like to formally appeal against our response please address your concerns, in writing, to the Freedom of Information Team at NHS Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Clinical Commissioning Group at Lockton House, Clarendon Road, Cambridge CB2 8FH: Telephone: 01223 725400 email: CAPCCG.freedomofinformation1@nhs.net

If, after we have addressed your concerns, you remain dissatisfied with how the CCG has responded, you are entitled to appeal to the Information Commissioner's Office at Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF. Further details can be found at https://ico.org.uk/.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if I can be of any further assistance.

Yours sincerely

S'havon Fox.

Sharon Fox

Associate Director of Corporate Affairs (CCG Secretary)